
Business 51 Improvement Study 
From South City Limits to I-39 

The city of Stevens Point is developing long-range plans for the Business 51 (Division/Church Street) 

corridor.  Project limits extend from the south city limits 3.5 miles north to I-39.  The roadway will be 

reconstructed in phases; however, an environmental document will be completed for the entire corridor.  

Construction is anticipated to begin in 2016 between the south city limits and Patch Street.  The results 

of the study, contained in the environmental document, will allow the City, land owners, and local 

businesses to make informed land use decisions compatible with the long-range plans. 

The purpose of this study is to develop an improvement plan for Business 51 to allow the roadway to 

serve as a safe and efficient link in the cityôs transportation system. The study will include alternatives to 

improve safety, traffic flow, geometric deficiencies, pavement condition, and bicycle and pedestrian 

accommodations. 

What is the purpose of the study? 
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ÅThe average annual crash rate for the Business 51 corridor is 1.8 times the state average for similar 

roadways. Some segments have crash rates as high as 4.6 times the state average. 

ÅThe intersections with the highest crash rates were 4th Avenue, Northpoint Drive, Franklin Street, and 

Nebel Street. 

ÅThere were 31 bicycle and 11 pedestrian crashes during the 5-year analysis period. 

ÅAn average of 113 crashes per year have occurred on Business 51 from 2006 to 2010. The yearly 

cost of these crashes to society is $3.6 million 

ÅIf no improvements are made, crashes on Business 51 are expected to have an estimated cost to 

society of $4.2 million per year and $57 million over the 20-year lifespan of the road. 

The project is needed to improve:   

 
Crashes per Million Entering Vehicles 

 
 0.0 to 0.5 
 
 0.5 to 1.0 
 
 Above 1.0 

(Circle size represents number of crashes) 

Safety 



The exact age of the pavement is unknown, but the City believes the 

interior lanes date back to the 1960s and are more than 50 years 

old. The existing pavement is cracked and rutted with many potholes 

and joint failures. This condition causes an uneven and bumpy riding 

surface. In rainy or snowy weather, moisture can collect in cracks, 

potholes, and ruts, and cause slippery conditions. 

Lane widths on Business 51 vary from 9 to 12 feet. 

Å 12 feet is desirable for new roadways. 

Å 70% of the corridor has lane widths less than 12 feet. 

Å At least one 12-foot lane is needed on roadways designated as 

truck routes. 

Wisconsin State Statute Trans 75 requires bikeways and sidewalks be included on all roadway 

reconstruction projects funded with state or federal transportation funds. Bicyclists on Business 51 are 

often observed using the sidewalk because of the narrow lane widths, which leads to conflicts with 

pedestrians. The existing 4-lane undivided typical section is hazardous to pedestrians due to the lack of 

median refuge areas. 

Pavement 

 Bicycle and Pedestrian 

Accommodations 

Geometrics 

The project is needed to improve:   

The project is needed to improve:   

The project is needed to improve:   



Scott Schatschneider 
Director of Public Works 
City of Stevens Point 
1515 Strongs Avenue 
Stevens Point, WI 54481 
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Bruce Gerland 
Consultant Project Manager 
AECOM 
200 Indiana Avenue 
Stevens Point, WI 54481 
715-342-3010 
Bruce.Gerland@aecom.com 

Please use the comment form provided for your written comments or e-mail the project team members listed 
above. We look forward to hearing from you and keeping you informed as our work continues on this project. 

Project Schedule 

Questions or Comments 

Next public meeting  Spring 2013 

Alternatives design and evaluation 2013 

Selection of a preferred alternative Early 2014 

Construction   Earliest start 2016  

Additional public meetings will be scheduled to provide you with an opportunity to review and comment on the 
alternatives proposed for the corridor. 
 
Construction is anticipated to begin in 2016 at the earliest.  Construction will begin at the south end of the corridor 
with the section of Business 51 from the south city limits to Patch Street.  Corridor construction will be phased over 
several years as funding allows. 


